
Village of Rossville 

Finance & Purchasing Committee Meeting 

July 21, 2025 

 
Trustee Jones called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m. The meeting was held at the Rossville 
Municipal Building located at 120 East Attica Street in Rossville. 
 
Committee members physically present-Trustees Jones, Gammon and Wallace.  
Committee members absent - None 
Guests present were Mayor Black, Clerk White, Trustee Mikel, Trustee Ault, Treasurer Bridget 
Ault, Officer Finley, Kenneth Gammon, Rex Brooks, Cathy Brooks, Mike Peters and Richard 
Queen. 
 
Minutes of the June 16, 2025, committee meeting were presented. Motion was made by 
Gammon, seconded by Jones to dispense with the reading of the minutes and approve them as 
presented. Vote: Gammon, yes; Wallace, yes, Jones, yes. Clerk White mentioned the CD that 
matured July 1, 2025, was approved to renew for 6 months at 4.5% APY with Longview Bank. 
Clerk White discovered the CD was renewed for 3 months instead of 6 months and contacted the 
financial institution. The CD was amended. 
 
Current bills were reviewed. Motion was made by Wallace, seconded by Jones to approve the 
bills as presented for payment. Vote: Wallace, yes; Jones, yes; Gammon, yes. 
 
Treasurer Ault’s report for June 2025 and the amended report for May 2025 were reviewed. The 
interest rate for the Gas Money Market account at Iroquois Federal was amended to 1.41% 
instead of 0.60% on May’s report. Motion was made by Gammon, seconded by Wallace to 
approve the amended May 2025 report and approve the June 2025 report as presented with an 
omnibus vote. Vote: Jones, yes; Gammon, yes; Wallace, yes. 
 
Clerk White explained the current cleaning lady resigned from cleaning the village office. Clerk 
White suggested increasing the hourly rate of pay for a cleaning person from $12 per hour to at 
least the minimum wage of $15 for a maximum number of 3 hours to work. Moton was made by 
Jones, seconded by Wallace to advertise for a cleaning person to work a maximum number of 3 
hours per time cleaning at a rate of $15 per hour. Vote: Gammon, yes; Wallace, yes; Jones, yes. 
 
Motion was made by Jones, seconded by Gammon to adjourn the meeting. Vote: Wallace, yes; 
Jones, yes; Gammon, yes. The meeting was adjourned at 6:54 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Chris White, Clerk 
 
Committee approved 08/18/2025 


